
From: Connor Arsenault  
Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 3:55 PM 
To: Danielle Rioux <drioux@berlinnh.gov> 
Subject: No right on red 
 
Members of the Traffic Safety Committee, The City Council as a whole, and The Honorable Mayor Paul 
Greiner,  
 
Currently, at the intersection of Pleasant street and Mason street there is a no right on red restriction 
while traveling south and east. While this restriction may have been needed when there were buildings 
impeding the view of incoming traffic, these obstacles are no longer present. I propose that the 
restrictions be lifted to allow for traffic to make a right on red after stop while traveling both south and 
east. I recommend that the lanes be changed as follows: while traveling south, the left lane is currently a 
left turn only lane and the right lane is right turns and straight. I believe that it would be most efficient 
to change the left lane into a left turn and straight lane and change the right lane into right turns only. 
The layout for traffic traveling east will have to remain the same due to their only being one lane. If you 
have any questions, comments or concerns feel free to email me back at this email or call me at 603-
728-7135. Thank you for taking the time to consider this request. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Connor Arsenault 
 

mailto:drioux@berlinnh.gov

